Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association 

Committee Meeting Minutes

7.30pm – 9.30pm 6thth December 2011

Present – Mark Wyer (MW), Keely Bunton (KB), Tim Butler (TB), Tony Wilkins (TW), Sara Flatt (SF) and Mandy Burchett (MB) 

1. Apologies – Neil Pears, David Triggs, Dave Copland, Steve Grimwood, Pete W and Shaun Aldous 
2. Matters Arising – PW and SG still need to sort out a guide to show suitable penalties for cyclo-cross for commissaries, TB to sort out a Youth Trophy when sorting the league prizes.
3. Review of events – 
Hillyfields – Spilt start worked ok, new HQ and the course was good, accident in women’s race. TB stated that he had received a comment regarding the first aid standards at this event and another where an accident had occurred. After a discussion, SF suggested that event organisers should be asked to consider who they are choosing for their first aid cover, are they suitable to cover a cycling event?

Davy Down – The course was fine, however the confusion at the start meant the women were quickly caught up by the men and there was an accident at this event also. It was asked that PW should remind the commissaries to confirm with the event organiser that they understand where the race goes in regard to the start and courses where there is a start loop. 

Mistley - Course was fine, no problems, apart from having to get out of the hall earlier than normal. 
Grafham Water – Fairly long laps (8-9mins approx.), Course marking needed to be improved slightly but good first event for St Ives CC. TB confirmed, on behalf of PW, that Joolz Halpin’s 40 second penalty will remain on the results but she has been given the league points for the place she would have finished if she hadn’t received the time penalty. 

Hempton Cross – Brilliant course, Women’s start worked ok, SF mentioned there may be a possibility of getting the road closure for next season’s event. MB suggested that riders just needed to be reminded about passing/overtaking other riders. 
Redgrave – Dry, Road section was ok, the hurdles need to be moved a little further from the finish, SF to look at whether the club can find a few more people to support the signing on team, on the day. 

Regional Champs WW – TB told us that there was confusion about who was bringing numbers and there nearly was no numbers. TB put together the signing on sheets and sorted the rider’s numbers so they could be entered in the PDA’s. As a rider TW said he would have liked more pre-event info along with his confirmation that his entry has been received.  MW then said it was needed to be made clear to the clubs running the regional champs what the extra responsibilities are. The age categories listed didn’t need the 5 year spilt for a Regional Champs and BC provided medals. The course was very good and only a bit narrow in one place. 
Future Events
Broome Heath – All ok, no problems

Team Champs – TB and Barry Denny just need to confirm the details of how the event will be run and then this can be publicised. 

4. Review of Inter-Areas – Overall some of our teams did well however our Youth Teams experienced a bit of bad luck. Summary of results from an email MW sent out, Vets were the most successful team at the Inter-Areas, finishing with the bronze medal. The Women’s A team were 4th (the top 4 teams were all close) and the B team 6th.  The Youth A team had a nightmare of mechanicals and poor form and came 10thwith the B team in 13th.  The Youth girls were 5th (1 place off 4th) and the senior team finished 7th despite losing one rider before the event. I have to say the Senior Team put in a great effort and I’m glad you persuaded me to go to the effort of entering them.  Young Cameron Toms put in a great performance as a first year junior and in only his 4th or 5th cross race to be our 4th counter.
5. Commissaire Update – PW wasn’t present but MW confirmed that 2 new Assistant Commissaires had been trained and will hopefully get involved at the next events. 
6. AGM – As usual MW state that the AGM will take place after the Mistley Event on 22nd January 2011. KB to check with Ken Baker that the hall has been booked for the extra time. 
7. Showground Cross – SF presented the idea of running some European style cross events, at showground venues in the region, these would provide less technical but wide courses which would create fast off-road crit style races. The showground venues would have toilet and shower facilities and large car parking areas to support the events. We can then make them CAT A events which will bring in riders wanting license points and hopefully dates can be found so they at as a run-up to national trophy races. SF is making enquiries to find a headline sponsor as venue hire is going to be around £2000 approx. TW then suggested that we could look to use the rider levy system like the Forestry Commission use for MTB events which would bring down the cost. Also we can then look to charge for car parking and for spectators to help bring in more money. 
8. Small Grants Bid – MW and KB presented the idea that the league could look to get a transponder timing system with a small grants bid form Sport England who are looking for cycling related projects to give money to. KB told everyone about the different companies and systems that had been looked and that Race Timing Systems had provided a reasonable quote and with one of the lowest running costs. KB had also brought along a sample of sticker transponder that the company had sent and it was agreed that if these could be stuck onto rider’s numbers, it could work very well. It was then decided for KB to go back to the company with a few questions that were asked about the system and the possibility of getting showing us how it works at one of our events. (KB to circulate the detailed info about the system and a photo of the sticker transponder)
9. What to spend the sponsorship money on (£500) – Ideas were that the sponsor money can be put towards the league prize list and this will then release money from the EC-CA funds, which can be spent on other items like paying for the inter-area teams and clothing for assistant coms, to help encourage volunteers. SF – to look into the clothing company that contacted her about the possibility of getting coats. 

10.  AOB 
 TB has been contacted by Ken Joliff about running an event at the Snetterton Horse Sanctuary but SF has a meeting with him coming up soon at the SNS so will discuss it with him then. 

TW reminded everyone that someone has mentioned about running an event in Felixstowe as the local council had showed interest SF to ask TROGS about possibly running it. 

TB will start to look at the numbers in each race and hopefully will work out if moving the 40 – 45’s to the afternoon race will even out the field numbers. 
TB and SF to look into pre-entry systems and see what is the best way to both TB and event organisers; encourage people to pre-enter without being penalised for this and give league riders priority. KB to look into whether this could be combined with the Transponder system from Race Timing Systems. 

Ben Paton suggested the idea, via MW, of a possible Summer Cyclo-Cross idea, it was said that some clubs could get together and create a local series, if there is a demand for this. 

Ben also wanted to check if we were still doing the poll on the event of the year, a poll will be put together for riders to vote on which they thought was the best event. 

Date of the Next Meeting – Wednesday 4th January 2012 at Tim’s House
Note about the AGM
The agenda will be released on Sunday 8th Jan, and we will accept proposals up to 5th Jan.

